From: Foster, Grant
To: Verbick, Jim

Subject: Item 12 - Change of Licensed Premise T.C. Visions, Inc

Date: Wednesday, February 19, 2020 11:05:59 AM

Hi, Jim.

Unfortunately, I am unable to attend this evening's ALRC meeting. In my absence, could you please forward the below on to ALRC members and staff for their consideration? Thanks.

ALRC members,

I have not been contacted by the applicant to review this request aside from the request from the law firm to refer this item to a future meeting (I supported that request). Based on my understanding from the application, I am supportive of the proposed changes in the basement to improve the changing area and alcohol storage, but do not support the requested change in licensed premise on the first floor. I understand that the walls were previously constructed without ALRC or Building Inspection approval and that the establishment will need to come into compliance by either receiving ALRC approval for the licensed premise change (and associated building inspection approvals) or they will need to remove the unpermitted remodeling that has already occurred to conform with the current licensed premise.

Given the significant security issues at this establishment in the past, I do not support the addition of partition walls to create private booths at this time and would ask that you not approve that part of the request.

I'm sorry to miss the meeting, but appreciate your deliberation on this request.

Grant Foster
District 15 Alder
Madison Common Council
608-285-2519

https://www.cityofmadison.com/council/district15/blog/